
PTO MINUTES – APRIL 8, 2017 

 

Meeting began at approximately 11:15 a.m.  Although several showed a 

little late, there were seven parents in attendance. 

There was no CEO or Teacher’s Report. 

We started the discussion with an update on Field Day.  We informed 

them that as of the last Board Meeting, bank agreeement for 

construction was still up on the air.  Field Day is still scheduled and with 

approval from Baldwin Township, we would like to use the field behind 

the playground. 

An update was given regarding May’s raffle.  As of that day, sales were 

going well and hoping to keep continuing to sell all tickets. 

Next up on the agenda, was Bus Driver Appreciation Week and Teacher 

Appreciation Week.  We asked for donations of extra game, lotto 

tickets and theater boxed candy for Bus Driver Appreciation Week and 

informed everyone that a letter will be coming out regarding Teacher 

Appreciation Week.  Dates had been set up for parents to come in and 

help with posters if they wanted.  Posters were being made for all staff 

members which was approximately 54.  There will be breakfast, lunch 

and dinner throughout the week for staff as well. 

Anthony Pacifico informed us that the Getaway Restaurant had been 

sold to a flipper, which is someone who buys and sells.  Tina informed 

them that she had been considering other providers and hopefully, we 

will find one soon. 

We also talked about the Board Meeting regarding starting a sports 

program such as soccer or basketball.  WPIAL will have to be 

researched and signed up for to play against other schools. 


